
MINUTES 
COCOA REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY 

May 7, 2002 

The Cocoa Redevelopment Agency held its regular meeting on Tuesday, May 7, 2002 
in the City Council Meeting Room, located at 300 Brunson Boulevard in Cocoa, as 
publicly noted. 

I. OPENING MATTERS 

Vice Chairperson Collins called the meeting to order at 7:14 p.m. The following 
Agency members and officials were present: 

PRESENT: Judy Parrish Chairperson — Attended Briefly By Phone 
Jewel Collins Vice Chairperson 
Brenda Warner Agency Member 
Edward Lanni Agency Member 
Harrison Vanderslice Agency Member 
Joseph Colombo Agency Counsel 
Anthony Garganese Agency Counsel 

STAFF: Clarence Hulse, Assistant City Manager; Donna Renberg, Grants; Kenneth Koch, 

Community Development Manager; John Titkanich, Economic Development 
Manager, Nelson Lau, Planning Manager; Chenita Joiner, Housing Manager; 

Marc Dick, Landscape Architect; Denise Damiano, Recording Secretary. 

Ms. Collins provided the invocation, and Ms. Warner led the assembly in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

Il: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

AGENDA: Regular meeting of May 7, 2002 

a” MOTION by Mr. Lanni; Seconded by Mr. Vanderslice, to approve the agenda. 

THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY (4-0) 

MINUTES: Regular meeting of May 7, 2002 

* MOTION by Mr. Lanni; Seconded by Mr. Vanderslice, to approve the minutes as 
presented. 

THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY (4-0)
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HI. 

Iv. 

DELEGATIONS 

No delegations noted at this time. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Legal Representation for the Cocoa RDA 

Mr. Titkanich revealed that on April 10, 2002 a letter was received from the law firm of 
Brown, Ward, Salzman and Weiss stating that the law firm no longer employed the 
current Cocoa RDA attorney, Joe Colombo.' Brown, Ward, Salzman and Weiss asked if 

the Cocoa RDA would like to retain Mr. Colombo as counsel or if they wished to 
continue with the services of the law firm. Staff recommends that Cocoa RDA continue 
with the services of Brown, Ward, Salzman and Weiss.” 

MOTION by Mr. Vanderslice; Seconded by Ms. Warner to go with the Staff’s 
recommendation of continuing with the services of Brown, Ward, Salzman and 

Weiss. 

AYES: Warner, Lanni and Vanderslice. 

NAYS: Collins. 

THE MOTION CARRIED 3-1 with Vice Chairperson Collins dissenting. 

OLD BUSINESS 

a: Redevelopment of southwest corner of SR520 and US1 | 

Mr. Titkanich reminded the Board that at the last meeting, Mr. Micah Savell, President of 
The Right Site Inc., came before the board outlining a development opportunity and 
asked for the boards support or direction. 

Mr. Titkanich said since that time, Staff has continued discussion with Mr. Savell and a 
number of concerns have arisen, such as the inability to acquire the parcels in a timely 
manner, reasonable cost, and the main reason: one of the parcel owners is deceased with 
no heirs listed. It was noted that Mr. Savell has purchased the tax certificate for the 
property but given the lengthy process to acquire the property it would preclude 
development of the site because it then becomes cost prohibitive from both the stand 
point of Mr. Savell and an end user, such as CVS Pharmacy. 

Mr. Titkanich reminded the Board that they had indicated support for the vacation of 
Stone Street and the development of the site and said that Mr. Savell also went to the 
Diamond Square Development agency and presented them with the development plan. 

  

' Please see Attachment A 

? Please see Attachment B 
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Mr. Titkanich reported that Diamond Square also unanimously supported the project and 
pledged $25,000 in Streetscape improvements to ensure pedestrian access from the 
neighborhood to Hwy. 520, recognizing that the Stone Street crossing at Florida East 

Coast Railroad would be closed. Mr. Titkanich explained that FEC had met with the City 
and had acknowledged that with the number of accidents they have had in the past they 
have been meeting with cities up and down the coast to eliminate unnecessary crossings 
and are beginning the process to close the Stone Street crossing. He added that it was 
based on those findings that the Diamond Square Board decided to pledge money and 
Mr. Titkanich then advised the Board that one powerful remedy or tool at the Cocoa 
RDA’s disposal is the power of eminent domain, especially when used for the assembling 
of parcels. 

Mr. Titkanich recommends that the Board file papers for eminent domain action for the 
three parcels south of Stone Street and Staff is also asking that the Board transfer money 
from the Signage Program in the amount of $7,500, which will be repaid at a later date 
once the developer acquires the parcels from the City, for the cost of the acquisition as 
well as for the expenses occurred to acquire the parcels. 

  

Vice Chairperson Collins asked for verification that regardless of any motions passed 
tonight, the matters would still have to come before the council. Former Agency Counsel 
Colombo remarked that eminent domain issues could not be advanced without the 
Council’s approval. Agency Counsel Garganese then asked for clarification as to who 
was giving legal advice to the Cocoa RDA this evening and pointed out that Motion was 
carried in favor of retaining the services of his firm, Brown, Ward, Salzman and Weiss. 

Mr. Garganese went on to say that the City Council had authorized the Cocoa RDA to 
begin eminent domain proceedings and explained that the City Council will become 
involved but the matter will come back before the Cocoa RDA, which will then have to 

adopt a resolution stating the necessity of instituting the eminent domain proceedings. 
Mr. Garganese noted that a public purpose would also have to be set forth and that much 
of that work has already been done because a redevelopment plan to eliminate slum and 
blight has been established. Mr. Garganese noted that he will present the Agency with 
relevant paperwork at the next meeting. 

% MOTION by Mr. Vanderslice; Seconded by Chairperson Parrish, to authorize staff 
and the RDA Attorney to initiate eminent domain proceedings for the acquisition of 
three Stone Street parcels for the purposes of reassembly and development. 

THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY (5-0) WITH CHAIRPERSON 
PARRISH VOTING BY PHONE 

es MOTION by Mr. Vanderslice; Seconded by Mr. Lanni, to authorize the temporary 
transfer of $7,500 from the Signage Program Account to the Land Account to cover 

expenses associated with the acquisition of the proposed parcels, expenses including 
two independent real estate appraisals of each parcel so property owners receive 
just and fair value.
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TW. 

IV. 

THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY (5-0) WITH CHAIRPERSON 
PARRISH VOTING BY PHONE 

Chairperson Parrish then left the meeting, terminating her phone call at 7:28 p.m. 

DELEGATIONS 

George Vanderhall, 705 Howard Street, Cocoa, voiced concerns that Diamond Square 

RDA was unaware that eminent domain was involved in the process when they pledged 
Streetscape Improvements for the redevelopment of the southwest corner of SR520 and 
USI. 

Mr. Vanderhall took a moment to commend Staff members, mentioning Mr. Vanderslice 
in particular, for their economic savvy in obtaining funding. 

James F. Ford, 705 Aurora Avenue, Cocoa, remarked that eminent domain might 
negatively affect some residents and lead to problems. Vice Chairperson Collins said that 
the Council and Cocoa RDA would revisit the subject of eminent domain as pertaining to 
the redevelopment of the southwest corner of SR520 and US1. 

Former Counsel Colombo left the meeting at 7:32 p.m. Vice Chairperson Collins 
thanked Mr. Colombo for his efforts. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Legal Representation for the Cocoa RDA 

See above — Discussion immediately following Approval of Agenda and Minutes of 
previous meeting. 

2 Lee Wenner T-Dock Upgrade — Cocoa Belle 

Mr. Koch said that in November, Staff had been asked to investigate the cost and 
feasibility of T-Dock commercial upgrades for cruise, dinner, and charter boats at Lee 
Wenner Park. The Downtown RDA Plan does include some discussion about commercial 
docking for dinner and charter boats as secondary priority projects’ and Staff has been 
working on possible improvements to the T-Dock project. Mr. Koch said the estimate for 
improvement to the T-Docks is approximately $18,000, with the funds providing better 
pilings, upgrades to needed areas, and the possible installation of lighting fixtures. 

Staff is asking Cocoa RDA for a budget transfer of $18,000 from the Contingency 
Account to the T-Dock Improvement Account with improvements being pending on State 
approval of commercial vessels dockage at Lee Wenner Park and an RFP process from 
Brevard County for competitive bid in order to operate out of Lee Wenner Park.’ 

3 Please see Attachment C 
‘ Please see Attachment D


